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Dear staff, parents, carers and neighbours, 
 
As part of planned work, we are replacing the roof of the school hall (Building S) at Hunters 
Hill High School.  
 
Most of the roof replacement will take place from 17 December 2024 until February 2025 
during the 2024-25 Summer School Holidays, to minimise disruption to student learning.  
 
Works are due to start on 17 December 2024. The school hall building will be fenced off within 
a construction zone until the roof works are completed. We aim to have the works finished by 
mid-February 2025, weather and other conditions permitting.  
 
Alternative spaces onsite will be made available for students and staff in the last week of 
Term 4 2024, and the beginning of Term 1 2025 
 

Hours of work 

Scheduled works will take place on weekdays 7am to 6pm and Saturdays 8am to 1pm.  
 
There will be some construction noise from the contractors working onsite during these times.  
 
The health, safety and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  
 
If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education 
on the details below. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.   
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